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ALFRED, NY, September 2005 - Dr. Eric T. Juengst, director, Center of Genetic Research Ethics and Law, Case
Western Reserve University, Cleveland, Ohio, will deliver the annual JoAnn Miller Memorial Lecture on Ethical Issues
at Alfred University, on Monday, Sept. 19, at 8 p.m., in the Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center. Admission is
free."Mid-life Crises at 100? Ethical and Social Implications of Controlling Human Aging" will be Juengst's topic."A
major conceptual battle is brewing in and around gerontology about the health status of the human aging process,"
says Juengst. "Many clinicians and scientists insist that aging is a normal, even healthy process, which can be
'successfully' navigated with the right medical and social support. Meanwhile, thousands of physicians have already
established specialty practices devoted to 'longevity medicine' in the last decade, for which the 'American Academy of
Anti-Aging Medicine' offers board certification," he explains. "Biogerontologists -- the biologists who study the aging
process -- are also making strides towards interventions that might someday decelerate or compress the diseases
associated with old age, producing extraordinary longevity as a side effect," continues Juengst. "Should the aging
process itself be a target of biomedical research and manipulation? What would the implications be of an all-out effort
to control the human aging process? Health policy-makers, clinicians, and all the rest of us need to think clearly about
what is at stake in this debate and the arguments on either side of seeing aging as a "sickness unto death," says Juengst,
who will address these questions in his talk.The lecture is made possible by a gift from Dr. Irwin Miller as a memorial
to his wife. Miller earned a bachelor's degree in 1950, and a master's degree in 1952, from Alfred University, where he
eventually returned to teach mathematics.Juengst is an associate professor of bioethics in the School of Medicine at
Case Western. He has taught medical ethics and the philosophy of science on the faculties of the medical schools of
the University of California, San Francisco, and Penn State. His research interests and publications have focused on the
conceptual and ethical issues raised by new advances in human genetics and biotechnology, and from 1990-94, he was
the first chief of the Ethical, Legal, and Social Implications Branch of the National Center for Human Genome
Research at the U.S. National Institutes of Health (NIH).In 2004, Juengst was awarded a $5 million "Center of
Excellence in Ethics Research" grant from the NIH to support the creation of a new interdisciplinary research program,
the Case Western Reserve University Center for Genetic Research Ethics and Law, which he now directs.Since 1995,
Juengst has served on the Ethics Committee of the American Society for Gene Therapy, the National Ethics Committee
of the March of Dimes, the U.S. Recombinants DNA Advisory Committee, the DNA Advisory Board of the Federal
Bureau of Investigation, and NASA's Research Committee.


